
  
COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS   

June 3, 2019 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met June 3, 2019 at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners, Mark Fleming and Keith Roe 

were present. Carla Waugh, County Clerk was present for the meeting.  

 

Travis Garst, Solid Waste Director, reviewed the monthly activity report for May.  

 

Shannon Meier, Ambulance Director, reviewed the monthly billing and activity reports for May. Shannon 

discussed replacing a computer that is no longer working. He is updating the HIPAA policy for the department. 

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, had culvert bids for the Commissioners’ review. Commissioner Fleming 

opened the following bids: J&J Drainage Products - $74,166.12; Welborn Sales - $69,513.96; Ace Eaton Metals 

- $61,340.86 and D-C Wholesale - $60,940.66. Keith Roe moved to accept the bid from DC Wholesale in the 

amount of $60,940.66. Mark Fleming seconded the motion. Motion passed.  

 

Don Jacobs, Sheriff, reviewed his budget request for 2020. He reported that during the click it or ticket program 

they ticketed 11 people (no seat belt &/or speeding), one DUI and one notice to appear. 

 

Robbin Cole, Pawnee Mental Health Services Executive Director, reviewed the 2020 budget request of $27,186, 

an increase of $792 from 2019 Budget. She introduced staff members in attendance: Myra Pfeifer, Gilletta 

Mollekera and Charlene Trost.  

 

Jeremy McGuire, BCBS of Kansas Representative, provided a mid-year review with anticipated rates for 2020.  

He reviewed short-term and long-term disability coverage available through Blue Cross Blue Shield of Kansas. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m. 

 

__________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Keith Roe, Member       Steve Greene, Chairman 

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J Waugh, County Clerk     Mark Fleming, Member 


